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M E M O R A N D U M 
            
TO:  Scott Swearengen, Long Range Planning Manager, Planning Department   
 
FROM:  Bob Peacock, Interagency Water Manager, Utilities Department   
   
SUBJECT: Response to SWFWMD January Letter, Pinellas County 17-1ESR     
 
DATE:  April 24, 2017  
 
 
In response to the above referenced letter, I respectfully provide the following 
responses: 
 

 
Response: The ten year planning period documented in the Water Supply Facilities 
Work Plan is from FY 15/16 through FY 25/26. 
 

 
Response:  
 
Pinellas County’s projected Total Water Demand, as provided in the Ten Year Water 
Supply Facilities Plan, is an accurate projection of retail and wholesale water demand 
through FY 25/26. Demand from the City of Clearwater will be impacted by the 
development and success of their Groundwater Replenishment Program. Although we 
ultimately are anticipating a decrease in demand from Clearwater of approximately 3 
mgd, the timing of that decrease is tied to the timing of their Groundwater 

UTILITIES DEPARTMENT 
 



Replenishment Program. After conversations with SWFWMD, the discrepancies 
between SWFWMD’s projected demands and the demands identified in the County’s 
Ten Year Facilities Plan, are attributable to the delineation of demand between our 
wholesale and retail water customers within SWFWMD’s projections.    

 
Response: Please see attached Pinellas County Utility Service Area maps depicting 
Potable Water and Waste Water service areas, respectfully. 
 

 
Response: The previously submitted Facilities Plan identified significant reclaimed 
water system expansion and conservation programs implementation within Pinellas 
County Utilities service areas. These system expansion and program implementation 
efforts resulted in a significant reduction in per capita water usage within that service 
area. This Ten Year Facilities Plan identifies Utilities strategic focus and commitment to 
the ongoing operation and maintenance efforts required to maintain the existing water, 
wastewater and reclaimed water infrastructure. 
 

 
 
Response: Pinellas County purchases all of its water from Tampa Bay Water to service 
its wholesale and retail water customers. Tampa Bay Water is mandated via the Master 
Water Supply Agreement to meet its member government’s water supply requirements. 
Section 8 of that Agreement specifically states that “The Authority shall sell and deliver 
sufficient quality water to the Member Governments to meet their need for quality water 
and the member governments shall purchase and receive the quality water delivered by 
the Authority to meet their needs in accordance with the terms of this contract… .” 
“Except as provided in the Interlocal Agreement, water service obtained by the member 
governments from the Authority may be utilized to serve only the member governments 
or their customers within their respective water service areas.” Tampa Bay Water can 
meet their projected water demands for the next 10 to 15 years. They are currently 
exploring water supply options to address and meet the projected future increase in 
demands.  
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